January 6, 1954

Dre Fo E, BEames, Hon. Treasurer
The }Malacological Society of London
Ramlel, Morton Road

Horsell, Woking

Surrey

Dear Dr. Eames ¢

Thank you very much for your kindness in sending your two
fine publications and in making inquiries concerning Mr. Urigley's
library. I appreciate your marginal notes in your publicatione
very much; they are real time~savers to me.

The middle Eocene pelecypods of Stone City bluff in Texas are
8till keeping me busy. The Veneridae are rather difficult to under-
gtand in spite of previous efforts by Dall, Oardner, Frigzell, Van
wWinkle, and Keen. One of the shells seems to be a Sinodia, which is
surprising for it is the oldest of the genus and the first from

America. /4

By separate mail I am/sendin u the Card Catalog, which was
started here many years but never be continued now. Also I
am preparing another group of~ reprimits for you.

L

Sincerely,
H. B. Stengel, Geologist

HBS:MJC



